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VISIT OUR WEBSITE

View some fabulous photos further down in this newsletter.

https://woonona-p.schools.nsw.gov.au/


PRINCIPAL'S CORNER

TIM FISHER
Principal

SCHOOL RESUMES FOR ALL STUDENTS K-6
WOOHOO!

WOONONA PUBLIC SCHOOL

5a Gray Street, Woonona NS… woonona-p.school@det.nsw.e…

(02) 42844316 woonona-p.schools.nsw.gov.au/

What a buzz it was last week to see our Kindergarten and Year 1 students resume school. It
was wonderful to see bright and excited eyes engaging with their teachers face-to-face, after
such a long period of online learning. It is with great pride that I report that students returned
settled, keen and ready to learn. Considering they had been away for so long, they returned
beautifully, remembering all the key routines, expectations and class organisation, that they
had not had since the end of Term 2.
 
 
The buzz that was felt last week turned into a roar yesterday, as our Year 2 to Year 6 students
joined our youngest students on what was a huge day for students, their families and staff. It
was wonderful seeing students reconnect with their friends and teachers and again with face-
to-face learning.
 
 
Our school has been and will continue to be a hive of activity and excitement. So many
opportunities are ahead of us as we strive to achieve so much between now and the end of
the year, for all our students.
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Whether it’s as I stand at the gate welcoming all students in for the day, or as I walk around the
school throughout the day, or when I look out across the playground during breaks, or as I
farewell students as they depart for the day, one thing I know for sure is that everything feels
right again.
 
Welcome Back Woonona! 

STUDENTS SENT HOME DISPLAYING
SYMPTOMS
If a student is unwell with even the mildest of symptoms (listed below), they cannot come to
school. They need to have a COVID test and a negative result must be supplied to the school
before returning (email a screen shot of the negative result to the school email address). Even
if a negative result is gained the student cannot attend until they have no cold or �u like
symptoms.
 
If students present at school with symptoms, they must be sent home, in accordance with
guidelines set by NSW Health. Prior to a student returning, the family must provide the school
with a negative result from a COVID test (email a screen shot of the negative result to the
school email address). Even after having a negative result, the student can not attend school
until they no longer have symptoms.
 
Please note that COVID symptoms that are now included have been updated. The list is below
and will be the guide staff must use when decision making.
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Do I need to get tested and self-isolate? 
If you have any COVID-19 symptoms, get tested at your nearest convenient testing clinic as
soon as possible and self-isolate. 

People with COVID‑19 symptoms - Fact sheets (nsw.gov.au)

WORLD TEACHERS’ DAY
This Friday, is World Teachers’ Day, a day where we recognise the role that our teachers play
each and every day in supporting students to learn and grow. I want to thank the staff at
Woonona Public School for what they have done and will continue to do this year. It is with
such respect and admiration that I see every day the dedication, commitment and passion that
our staff brings to work. We are very lucky to have such a wonderful staff and I thank them all
for what they do for our students and their families.

STAFF RETURN AND P&C APPRECIATION
I wanted to pass on a genuine thank you from our staff who were surprised by the generosity
of our P&C who created a special acknowledge on their return – chocolates! While this was
not expected, it was certainly appreciated and I thank everyone involved for the thoughtful gift.

https://www.nsw.gov.au/covid-19/stay-safe/testing/clinics
https://www.health.nsw.gov.au/Infectious/factsheets/Pages/advice-for-suspected.aspx


KINDERGARTEN ENROLMENTS 2022
Our Kindergarten enrolments for 2022 are coming in steadily, with 68 students currently
enrolled to begin school next year. If you know of anyone, living within the Woonona Public
School catchment area, still wishing to enrol their child please encourage them to contact our
school, or submit an online enrolment (available on our school website) as plans are already
taking place for next year!

KINDERGARTEN ORIENTATION
Our �rst Kindergarten Parent Information session was completed last week. It was great to
see so many parents Zoom in to hear about our school and to discuss the transition plan for
our newest Woonona students. Next week, will be our �rst Zoom for Kindergarten 2022
students, which will be very exciting for students, parents and staff.

Kindy 2022

SCHOOL ENROLMENTS 2022
In order to have accurate numbers for next year, it is important to notify the school o�ce if
you know your child will not be returning to Woonona Public School next year (other than Year
6). This information helps us to plan for 2022.
 
Alternatively, if you know of friends or family members who intend to enrol their children in
Woonona Public School in 2022, please ask them to contact the school o�ce to �ll in the
necessary documentation.



GO ELLA!!
A big Woonona Congratulations to Ella S in Year 5/6M. 
 
During online learning, Ella was given a challenge activity to enter
the Little Big Idea competition run by Origin Energy. Her idea was
chosen as one of 12 national �nalists! Wow!! Ella's idea was a
design called "The Settle Down Earpiece" - an earpiece that
senses when someone is nervous or anxious and responds by
playing soothing music or phrases that reassure the wearer. What an ingenious idea! 
 
Once announced as a �nalist, the next step was some mentoring from one of the judges and
then Origin Energy engaged an illustrator to draw up a design board for the idea. Ella then put
together a video presentation which she has submitted for further judging. She should learn if
she is an overall competition winner in mid-November. 
 
Congratulations Ella and well done - good luck with the �nal announcement.

LIBRARY NEWS

Welcome back everyone! It is lovely to see all the happy smiling faces back at school. Library
lessons and borrowing will begin again in Week 5 and I encourage all students to return any
Library books they may still have at home to the Library this week and place in the returns tub.
If you think you may have lost a book please notify me in the library or if you are not sure

P&C MEETING - WEDNESDAY 10
NOVEMBER
Our next P&C Meeting is Wednesday 10 November! I look forward to seeing many parents, via
Zoom, for what will be our last o�cial meeting of the 2021 school year. Details will be sent
out prior to the meeting.

SELECTIVE SCHOOLS 2023 YEAR 7 ONLINE
APPLICATIONS
Online applications for Year 7 Selective Schools – 2023 – have now opened. Parents whose
children will be in Year 6 in 2022, who are interested in their child sitting the selective high
school placement test, are required to complete this process by Friday 12 November 2021.
Details were sent home via School Enews.
 
Mr Tim Fisher
Principal
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which books, you still have at home, let me know and I will be
happy to print out a list.

As part of the school’s NAIDOC celebrations in Week 10, Term 2,
Woonona Public School hosted The Great Book Swap to raise
money for the Indigenous Literacy Foundation. The day was a
fantastic success. Nearly a thousand great quality books were
donated by our wonderful school community for the day and $640
in gold coin donations were raised. I want to say a massive thank
you to students and families for contributing to this worthwhile
cause and for helping the day to be such a success. I hope all

The Scholastic Book Fair is coming to the Library in Weeks 6 & 7. Due to Covid-19 restrictions
it will run the same way as last year with no parents onsite. We are holding the Book Fair over
a 2-week time period and all viewing and purchases will occur in your child’s usual library
lessons.
More information, ordering forms and wish lists will be sent out in Week 6 and a digital copy
of the book and price list will be sent home then as well.
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students enjoyed reading the new book they selected on the day. The Indigenous Literacy
Foundation will use all funds raised to purchase culturally appropriate reading resources for
remote Indigenous communities.
 
Some photos of the day are below.
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Stay safe and happy reading,
Mrs Carroll



Librarian

LITTLE AND EARLY LEARNING LABS
 
The University of Wollongong invites your students to LITTLE and EARLY LEARNING LABS, an
academic and creative arts enrichment holiday program. We are targeting students from Year
1 to 6 who are passionate, self-motivated and curious learners.
 
Dates: Little Learning Labs (Years 1 and 2): 10th – 12th January 2022
Early Learning Labs (Years 3 to 6): 17th – 21st January 2022
 
Venue: University of Wollongong (Wollongong campus only)
Applications close: Wednesday, 17th November 2021
 
LITTLE AND EARLY LEARNING LABS program brochure 

https://documents.uow.edu.au/content/groups/public/@web/@dvce/@in2uni/documents/doc/uow266653.pdf


CANTEEN AND UNIFORM SHOP
Canteen reopening 27 October.
Please see details for ordering sent home via School Enews on Thursday 21 October.
 
Onsite uniform shop closed until further notice.
Online orders can be placed on the QuickCliq website

http://www.quickcliq.com.au/


SCHOOL
CANTEEN
View Fresh Starts Canteen
Menu

UNIFORM
SHOP

Download the uniform
price list and order form
(PDF 204.7KB)
Online orders can be
placed on the QuickCliq
website

SCHOOL ENEWSSCHOOL ENEWS

Woonona Public School uses School eNews to keep parents, carers, students and the school community
updated on the latest events, activities and programs.

SCHOOL ZONE SAFETY

CO-OPERATION - RESPECT - EFFORT -
RESPONSIBILITY

pdf
Schools Pedestrian Information Sheet (1).pdf

Download
100.1 KB

https://woonona-p.schools.nsw.gov.au/canteen.html
https://woonona-p.schools.nsw.gov.au/content/dam/doe/sws/schools/w/woonona-p/uniform-shop/2021/Uniform_Order_Form_Feb21.pdf
http://www.quickcliq.com.au/
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VIEW OUR PERMISSION NOTES AND FORMSVIEW OUR PERMISSION NOTES AND FORMS

A hardcopy of all notes are sent home with students. If your child was absent from school or has
misplaced their note/form you can access them here or from WPS website.

MAKE A PAYMENTMAKE A PAYMENT

This is a secure payment system hosted by Westpac to ensure that your credit/debit card details are
captured in a secure manner, these details are not passed back to the school.

ABSENCE NOTIFICATION FORMABSENCE NOTIFICATION FORM

This form can be used to notify the school of any absence days your child has from school and replaces
the need to phone or provide a paper note. The form can be used to notify future and past absences.

COMMUNITY NEWS

Please be aware that there are students in our school with allergies to nuts. We ask that you
give consideration to voluntarily agreeing not to send nut products, in particular peanuts and
peanut butter to school.

https://woonona-p.schools.nsw.gov.au/permission-notes.html
https://woonona-p.schools.nsw.gov.au/
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